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August 14, 2014

Progress Update of the Des Moines Civil and Human Rights Commission

Honorable Mayor Cownie and City Council Members,

I am writing to update you on the implementation of the Strategic Plan for the
Des Moines Civil and Human Rights Commission.

As you know, the Council and Commission last met April 28, 2014 to discuss
how the respective bodies would begin implementation of the plan. On May
19, 2014 the Council took action on recommendations directed to the Council
in the Strategic Plan.

Immediately following Council's action the City Manager's office began

coordinating with Commission Staff and identified areas to streamline for
efficiency. This transition has occurred parallel to the ongoing transition in the
City Manager's office and we are grateful for the increased efforts of the office
on behalf of the Commission.

The Commission met August 10, 2014 to evaluate progress made, and
prioritize remaining pieces of the Strategic Plan. A complete analysis will be
included in our annual report next month. Commissioners are aggressively

targeting three goals for completion during the remaining fiscal year. They are:
1) Expand Number of Investigations Closed, 2) Implement Marketing and
Media Plan and 3) Advance Justice & Equality, Community Engagement, and
Advocacy through Expanded Educational Programs. This will in part be
working in concert with the City Manager's office and the Information

Technology Department to identify and implement improvements in the Civil
and Human Rights Department's procedures.

I am excited by the partnerships being forged during this process and the

additional capacity the Civil and Human Rights Department will gain as we
identify efficiencies from this collaboration.

Your time and support is valued, as always. Please contact me with any
questions, concerns or suggestions you may have.S~W~
Michael Bowser
Chairman, Des Moines Civil and Human Rights Commission


